
 
Election Notice to Members: 

The Coast360 Federal Credit Union’s 62nd Annual Meeting will convene on 
Wednesday, March 26, 2025, and reconvene on Friday, March 28, 2025.  The 
Election will be held on Wednesday, March 26, 2025, and Thursday, March 27, 
2025.  The Nominating Committee has submitted its slate of nominees to the 
Board of Directors’ Secretary for placement in the 2025 election ballot.  There are 
three (3) vacant positions to be filled.  Our by-laws state that if the number of 
nominees equals the number of positions to be filled, the election will not be 
conducted by ballot and there will be no nominations from the floor. In the event 
that no election is required, the election dates and reconvening of the Annual 
Meeting will not take place. Instead, the nominees will be elected by acclamation.  
 
The Nominating Committee has nominated the following members.  Biographical 
information is included for each nominee. 
 

1. Johnny P. Taitano 
2. Matthew P. Quinata 
3. Angelita P. Mendiola 

 
Nomination by Petition 
Members who are interested in serving on the Coast360 Federal Credit Union’s 
Board can seek election by petition. Petitions must be signed by at least one 
percent (1%) of the credit union members or 500 members. An Election/Petition 
Packet may be obtained by contacting Anita Mafnas or Amparo Guerrero at the 
Maite Member Center or call (671) 477-8736. A complete Election/Petition Packet 
must be submitted no later than 4:00 PM on Monday, February 10, 2025. 
 
Qualifications: 

 Be a member in good standing with Coast360 Federal Credit Union. 

 Meet bonding requirements set forth in the Federal Credit Union Act and its 
regulations. 

 
If you have any questions, you may contact the Nominating Committee at 
board@coast360fcu.com. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Raymond F.Y. Blas 
Alternate Secretary 
Board of Directors 

 

mailto:board@coast360fcu.com


 
2025 Annual Meeting & Election 

List of Board of Director Nominees & Biography 
 

1. Johnny P. Taitano 
 

Hafa Adai! I am Johnny (John) Perez Taitano, current Secretary of the Board of Coast360 
FCU.  

 
In the past 18 years as a board member, I recommended and introduced programs to add 
value to our membership. It is my intention to continue working closely with fellow board 
members to ensure constant growth, development and advancement of products and 
services.  
 
My volunteer activities in our community include being an active member of various non-
profit organizations. As Past-President of the Young Men’s League of Guam, I lead 
programs that perpetuate our rich culture. As a member of the Finance council of the 
Immaculate Heart of Mary Catholic Church we provide guidance to our Pastor. As the 
Vice-Chairman for the Ministry for the Homeless board under the Archdiocese of Agana, 
we directly support the ministry team who provide meal services to the homeless. Most 
recently, I was inducted into the Knights of Columbus council, which was founded on the 
principles of charity, unity, fraternity and patriotism.  
 
My work career started after my high school graduation in 1972. I joined the US Army with 
the 101

st
 Airborne Division and was honorably discharged in 1978. In 1979 I joined IBM 

Corporation as an Account Customer Engineer until my retirement in 2003. I was assigned 
as the Deputy Director of the Department of Parks and Recreation for the Government of 
Guam from 2017-2019. I am now enjoying retirement life. 
 
I am a proven leader focused on guiding the credit union to greater success and I look 
forward to taking up this challenge in the coming years. I will bring my normal passion and 
drive to meet our mission through the positive development of our loyal employees and 
providing full support of the management team efforts.  

 
2. Matthew P. Quinata 

 
Why I am running as a member of the Board of Director? 
 
I was a member of the Board of Directors for many years. However, on November 2020, I 
contracted Covid-19 and was unable to run for re-election in March 2021 due to an 
extended stay in the hospital which included being in a coma. I was discharged from the 
hospital on July 2021 and went through a two year long recovery period. I decided to run 
again because I enjoyed the volunteer work I performed on the Board. With much 
improvement in regard to my health, I believe I can continue to contribute to the Credit 
Union’s success. 
 
Education and Employment  
 
I graduated from John F. Kennedy High School, Tumon Guam on May 1983. From there, I 
attended the University of Guam from 1984-1989 and graduated on May 1989 with a 
Bachelor’s Degree in Accounting. I was offered a position with the Government of Guam’s 
Bureau of Budget Management Research after graduation. I was hired as an Auditor-1 and   



 
eventually was promoted up the ranks to Chief Internal Auditor. I also did Budget and 
Management Analyst work. I enjoyed by government career and retired on September 
2018 after 30 years of service.  

 
Volunteer service 
 
As a member of the Association of Government Accountants (AGA), I provided my service 
assisting with the many activities such as the AGA’s 5k Runs, Soup Kitchen Serving, 
Salvation Army Bell Ringing and other community outreach. I was elected President and 
also served as the Newsletter Chairman receiving several awards from the National AGA.  
 
I also volunteered with church sponsored activities such as serving the residents at Guma 
Trankilidat, the Soup Kitchen and Sanctuary for Christmas gift giving. When there is a 
need for help with non-profit organizations, I try and assist.  

3. Angelita P. Mendiola 

Si Yu’us Ma’åse to you, our members, for the opportunity to have served a twelve-year 

term as one of Coast360’s Board of Directors! 

 
We, the board, management and staff continue to strive to provide excellent services. In 
working as a team along with you, we were able to achieve a positive growth on our 
financial status and navigate the curves and bumps that the pandemic brought upon us. 
The pandemic continues to bring tough challenges. If anything, it has fueled all of us to 
work even closer together to protect our beloved Coast360 and provide greater and more 
creative services and products.  
 
I obtained my master’s degree in School Administration in 1975 from the University of 
Guam. I served as a school principal, assistant principal, teacher, guidance counselor, and 
special education consultant. I retired from the Department of Education in 1989.  
 
After my retirement, I joined my husband in the operation of several businesses in the 
CNMI (general merchandise store, construction, business consulting, party favor store, 
etc.) which gave me a clear understanding of the struggles of the truly “small” businesses. I 
served as the Vice Chair of the Southern Guam Soil and Water Conservation District and 
was also Treasurer for the same. I also served as Secretary and Treasurer of the Farmers’ 
Cooperative Association of Guam (FCAG) as well as a board member for the Port 
Authority of Guam.  
 
I am happy to be a parishioner of Blessed Diego church in Tumon. I also was part of the 
liturgical services with the church. As a proud farmer, I continue to maintain our family fruit 
farm in Inalåhan after the passing of my husband, Diego D. Mendiola, in 2018.  
 
My late husband and I are blessed with three children: Pearlita, +Sean, Diego II, daughter-
in-law, Tammy and children, and our grandson Sean Diego. I personally believe that the 
greatest things happen when we DO more, DO better and, DO it all with love in our heart! 
 
Sen Mas, 
Si Angelita Paulino Mendiola (Auntie Angie) 


